Words of Windham

A Monthly Newsletter for the Windham Park Homeowners' Association

June 2006

2006 Board of Directors

President

George Gilbertson 9306 W. 130th Street 681-5059

Vice President/Social, Safety & Community Relations Chair

Jim Baird 13118 Grandview 897-1291

Treasurer

Jim Riehl 9412 W. 129th Street 402-9253

Secretary

Mary Herman Doughty 13133 Slater 851-0412

Pool Chair

Ms. Lee Hasty 13122 Slater 897-3298

Grounds and Streets Committee Chair

Chris Bradford 13129 Grandview 851-9395

Architectural Committee Co-Chairs

Bob Zappulla 12915 Hayes Street 685-3521

> Jeff Welch 12824 Grant 402-0859

Communications

Kristen Johnson 9305 W. 131st 402-8693 Kjohnson1969@everestkc.net

From the Board President, George Gilbertson

he board is moving ahead with our website plans. The planned site will contain the association documents, general association information, and associations forms. There will be copies of our newsletter as well as local links and general information. We hope that this site will be useful for everyone.

Jim Baird has been leading the project and doing a great job. He found a company that will host the site without charge. Our only cost will be \$20 per year for the URL (web address) registration cost. The URL will be ours if we want to leave the company so we could change hosting companies and keep

the same address. The company makes their money by placing ads on our website.

We are currently developing several of the general information pages and working on the general layout. There should be enough content to publish a "first pass" and have the link in the next newsletter.

By the time you get this newsletter, the pool will be open. Please remember, safety first. We want everyone to be safe this summer. The rules are posted at the pool for everyone's safety and enjoyment.

Pool News Lee Hasty - 897-3298

Pool Repairs

At the time I'm writing this, work at the pool is being done so it will be for opening day. Several major and minor repairs will be made.

Umbrella Patrol

I need 13 more volunteers to help with the umbrellas this summer. Volunteers roll down the umbrellas each evening and also during the day if the weather is windy or stormy. It's a one-week commitment (Saturday through the following Friday). Please call me to volunteer for a week (or two). If there are weeks for which no one has volunteered, the umbrellas will be taken down for that time period.

************* Carolyn O'Rourke

**To Date Change for Pool Party
The Pool Party is changed from the flyer sent out last month. The new date is Saturday, June 17th from 4-8 p.m. Please update your calendar and plan to join us! There will be water games and prizes and DJ entertainment provided by Jamie Sansgaard. Pizza, drinks and dessert will be served for \$1 per person. Contact Committe members with questions or to volunteer: Barbara Butler thutler3@kc.rr.com, Sharon Green, Kerry Kuluva, Christy Bradford and Betty Trumpy.

**Easter Egg Hunt*
A great big thank you to all the wonderful people who helped put on a great Egg Hunt this year!! The committee members Lori Plank, Sarah Grant, Sharon Green, Barbara Butler did a great job! **We very much appreciate the teens who put in a lot of time stuffing eggs, pouring lemonade and greeting the children. We could not do it with out you! Mallory Newhouse, Mitch Newhouse, Jamie Cernich, the Tenold family, Kelsey James (Easter Bunny) and Emma Koerper (Bo Peep).Congratulations to Ben Bevil for finding the Golden Egg!

SWIM LESSONS HERE AT OUR POOL

Each class will have only 4 students!

The lessons will be offered by Jeff Kelly Inc. Jeff's instructors will teach his Personalized Swim Instruction o curriculum. It is designed for ages three to adult and offers a spectrum of aquatic education from basic safety to swim team preparation.

Each session consists of eight 35-minute classes, Monday through Thursday of each week for two weeks. Fridays are reserved for weather-related make-ups. The tuition is \$76.00 per student.

The sessions are:

Session 4: June 19 - June 29 Session 5: July 10 - July 20 Session 6: July 24 - August 3

(Sessions 1 - 3 begin in March, Sessions 7 and 8 are in August; and are offered only at Jeff's indoor facility at 435 & Wornall.)

Determine your child's ability level and locate detailed info about the company and the curriculum at:

www.jeffkellyinc.com

Enroll by Phone: 816-942-SWIM (7946)

10540 Washington, Suite 302, Kansas City, Missouri 64114